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4th meeting of the Local Safety Commission
20-21 October 2011, Nacka

Minutes  
4th LOCAL SAFETY COMMISSION MEETING 
 The 4th Local Safety Commission Meeting took place on 20-21 October 2011 
 in Nacka, Sweden. The meeting has been opened by Mr Per Höglund Head of 
 Nacka Municipality Safety Department and Mr Leszek Walczak, the Chairman 
 of Local Safety Commission. Representatives of nine UBC members have 
 attended (Botkyrka, Gdansk, Karlstad, Nacka, Orebro, Tallinn, Turku and 
 Vilnius) to discuss issues related to public safety, compare knowledge 
 and gained experience. 
 On the first day Report of Activities carried out by Commission 
 Secretariat was presented. Next, the participants became acquainted with 
 the results of XI UBC General Conference in Liepaja where Commission got 
 final approval of transformation from working group to Commission. 
 Further part of the day was devoted to presentations. Vice-Chairman 
 Hans-Ivar Sward, Jan Landstrom (both Nacka) and Marcus Qvennerstedt 
 (Botkyrka) presented how safety of their local communities was managed. 
 Later on very interesting talk on crime prevention through environmental 
 design was delivered by professor Bo Gronlund from the Royal Danish 
 Academy of Fine Arts. Next, Mr Hans Akerlund from the Swedish 
 Construction Federation spoke on practical advice how to keep the 
 building sector clean of criminal activities and unethical behaviour. At 
 the end of the the day Ms Dovile Sulciene presented topic related 
 to taxi problems. 
 Second day were spent on themes designated during previous Local Safety 
 Commission Meeting. Gdansk presented two subjects. The topic connected 
 with general problems of homeless people and socio-economic issues or 
 aspects of homelessness. Second presentation was devoted to problems 
 associated with illegal street trade. Finally, Ms Monika Lestberg from 
 Tallinn spoke on environmental protection subject. As the last point of 
 the agenda commissioners decided that next meeting will take place in 
 Tallinn on 24-25 May 2012. At the end of the day delegates went on study 
 tour to the Stockholm Police Command Centre.
